Superintendent’s Report

September 24th, 2012
        I.
     K-Prep Assessment
As reported last week, we have been advised by KDE that there has been a delay in processing the K-Prep data.  Therefore, administration is not expecting the data until early-mid October which will push the public release up to the end of October.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
August 29th – OVEC; Shelbyville
September 21st – OVEC Tech Conference; Louisville

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
         V.    Advisory Council Agenda
*See Attached
         VI.    Bluegrass Institute Rankings
As announced last week, the latest research from the Bluegrass Institute suggests that of 174 districts throughout the state, Spencer County Schools ranks 8th overall in spending efficiency from multiple sources of data utilized to create the spreadsheet!  I just wish they would have released this information before the tax hearing!
        VII.    Executive Session
We will be entering into executive session to discuss the appraisal price of the Porter Property Monday night.  Furthermore, we will have hypothetical information from SCB as it relates to potential excavation costs in order to prepare for an offer that must take place in open session once we reconvene.
      VIII.     Needs Assessment
Because of your supportive action as it relates to the tax hearing on the 6th, we now have the ability to once again consider Needs Assessment for the 2012-2013 school year.  Although there are many needs that will be discussed in the following weeks, I expect them to be minimal because of the financial status of the state, but I do expect them to have an immediate and direct impact on student achievement and academic success.
      IX.
     Financial Audit
The annual audit is scheduled to begin today, Monday the 24th, will last for two weeks, and be reported at the October meeting.
  

